S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 19th March 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies:  Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr A Evans and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 5th March 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record during the Parish Council meeting held on 13th March 2018 and were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present  
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

17/01151/OM
Land NW of South Wootton School, Off Edward Benefer Way, Kings Lynn

Outline Major Application: Sustainable mixed-use urban extension comprising: up to 450 dwellings, a mixed use local centre comprising Class A uses (including retail facilities and public house) and Class D1 (such as crèche/day centre/community centre) and B1 uses (such as offices), open space and landscaping, wildlife area, children’s play areas, sustainable urban drainage infrastructure, access and link road and associated infrastructure.  
Decision:  Object to the Application (As per previous objections as attached)
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00354/F

2 Barley Close, South Wootton

Extension to Dwelling
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00364/F
Manor House, 20 Low Road, South Wootton 
Extension & Alterations to dwelling to create swimming pool, spa, gym, sauna and ancillary rooms with additional upper floor bedrooms and associated landscape works  (Revised design to planning ref: 17/00695/F) 
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00399/F
50 St Benet’s Grove, South Wootton 
Construction of Detached Single Garage  
Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
18/00018/TPO

38 Barsham Drive, South Wootton

T1 Oak 20% Crown Reduction, however, approved a T1 Oak 30% Crown Thin
Notification of a New Property Address: Mrs Kirby informed members that Notification of a New Property Address had been received for Midsomer Place, 2A The Meadows, South Wootton.
BCKL&WN Tree and Woodland Strategy:  Mr Bland referred to correspondence received from Mr Richard Fisher the Arboricultural Officer at The Borough Council and explained that the Borough Council of King's Lynn & West Norfolk have produced a Draft Tree Strategy to set out how the Council will manage their tree stocks in a sustainable way. 
An important aspect of the strategy will be to, as far as is practicable, make the trees and woodlands more resilient in the face of threats from introduced pests and diseases and the impact of climate change, another key aim is to increase the tree cover across all areas of the Borough by both planting new trees and ensuring the development of young trees.

Mr Bland said that should the Parish Council have any comments to make regarding the Draft Tree and Woodland Strategy, they need to be forwarded to Mr Fisher by 1st April 2018. 
Mrs Kirby referred to the document and read out the Aims of the Strategy.

After discussion, Mr Bland proposed that the Parish Council supports the Borough Council’s Draft Tree and Woodland Strategy; this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues:  

A149 Average Speed Camera Installation:  Mrs Kirby informed members that correspondence had been received from Norfolk County Council regarding a scheme currently being progressed to install a length of average speed cameras along a section of the A149. 

She said that the A149 north of King’s Lynn, had been identified as having a high rate of personal injury collisions during routine analysis of collisions on Norfolk’s network. In particular, the predominant collision types are those which may be associated with excessive speed, such as tail end collisions, overtake and head on collisions. 
She referred to the correspondence and said it is recognised that average speed enforcement is an effective way of treating the types of driver behaviours which lead to these types of collisions and this has led to the design and upcoming installation of an average speed camera system, to be funded by Norfolk’s Safety Camera Partnership.

Mrs Kirby said that whilst an exact installation date has not yet been decided, it is hoped that the 6 sites can be installed before the summer embargo comes into force on the A149 on 22nd May 2018.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.35pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 9th April 2018, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
9th April 2018
       
  


                                      Chairman
